RANCHO MURIETA December 2018



PIPELINE

COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT

A Monthly Newsletter

DID YOU KNOW?

Women blink nearly twice as much as men.



District Meeting Schedule FOR DECEMBER 2018

December 4, 2018

Improvements @ 8:30 a.m.

Finance @ 9:30 a.m.

Personnel @ 10:30 a.m.

December 6, 2018

Security @ 4:00 p.m.

Communications & Technology @ 4:30 p.m.

December 19, 2018

District Board Meeting @ 5:00 p.m.

The public is invited to attend.

All meeting dates and times are subject to change. Be sure to check our website, (www.rmcsd.com) for any changes.

CONSTRUCTION ALERT

December 10, 2018 thru December 17, 2018, the Rancho Murieta Community Services District (District) and its contractors will be working to replace pumps at the Cantova



sewer pumping station. To complete this work, the sewer pump station will need to be bypassed so work can safely occur inside it. This bypass will be set up in two (2) sewer manholes with piping and barricades in the area.

Traffic controls will be in place to allow staff and contractors to safely complete the necessary work. There will be construction equipment occasionally working in the area. Please avoid the area and work site for your safety while work is in progress.



2018 ELECTION RESULTS

As of 3:30 p.m. on November 20, 2018, the November 6, 2018 Rancho Murieta Community Services District's Board of Directors election results are as follows:

Randy Jenco	1,837
Tim Mayee	1,724
Linda Butler	1,220
Martin Pohll	1,124
Gerald Pasek	742
Morrison Graf	696
Ron Amarante	649

The next update is scheduled for November 23, 2018 after 4:00 p.m. Check our website for the most current election information.

The newly elected Directors will be officially sworn in at the District's December 19, 2018 Regular Board Meeting. The public is welcome.

SACRAMENTO COUNTY EMERGENCY ALERT SYSTEM (Reverse 911)

Sacramento County residents are encouraged to register with Sacramento Alert (Reverse 911) at www.sacramento-alert.org. This service is operated by the Sacramento County Office of Emergency Services (Sac. OES) in partnership with the Yolo and Placer County Emergency Services. Registering only takes a few minutes.





Rancho Murieta Community Services District

P.O. Box 1050 15160 Jackson Road Rancho Murieta, CA 95683 Phone: 916-354-3700 Fax: 916-354-2082

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Mark Pecotich

President

Morrison Graf
Vice President

Les Clark

Director

John Merchant

Director

Gerald Pasek
Director

GENERAL MANAGER

Mark Martin

Visit us on the web!

www.rmcsd.com



CHRISTMAS TREE PICK-UP SCHEDULE

Please have your trees placed curbside by 7:00 a.m. on your regular service day between **December 26, 2018 and January 15, 2019**. If you have any questions, please contact California Waste Recovery Systems at 916-354-4154.



EXPECTING GUESTS THIS HOLIDAY?

Be sure to call in your guests! It is important that you notify the District Security Gate Officers if you expect service personnel or guests at your home in order to avoid delays and traffic congestion. North Gate: 916-354-3742. South Gate: 916-354-3743.

You can also update your contact and other pertinent information on-line. This information is used to aid in processing permanent guests through the gates, returning found pets to their owners, and contacting residents when needed. Go to http://www.ranchomurietacsd.com/security-forms-publications and click on the Security Department Gate Information/Registration Update link. You can either print and return the form to one of the gates or click on the email button and the information will be sent to the Security Chief for updating.



LEAF RAKING TIME

When summer ends, leaves change colors and drop from the trees. Raked leaves can fill the green waste containers pretty quickly. If you have more leaves and green waste than your container can handle, place the leaves in a plastic bag which is securely fastened and place alongside your gray container for regular pickup between December 1 and March 31. This additional service is provided by Cal-Waste for residents of Rancho Murieta at no additional cost.

Leaves, which get into the storm drain inlets below street level, can clog the drain pipes and result in flooding. The District maintains these pipes, but you can help by keeping the leaves out of the streets.



KEEP DRAINAGE INLETS CLEAR

It is the responsibility of the residents and homeowner associations to keep the drainage inlets cleared of yard waste and debris. If the inlets in the curbing are clogged with leaves and branches, water may back up in low-lying areas and may cause flooding and inconvenience.

If you take care of your own lawn and garden maintenance or have a maintenance service, it is important to see that clogging does not occur. Heavy downpours in a short period of time can overwhelm culverts. Your cooperation is appreciated.

The District Administration Office Will Be Closed December 25, 2018 for Christmas and January 1, 2019 for New Years